
  

 TRINITY CHURCH TIDINGS  
MAY 2018            

 

Trinity Lutheran Church & School                 
146 Reserve Road, West Seneca, New York 14224              

Church: (716) 674-9188, School: (716) 674-5353 
 
 

Rev. Dennis Krueger, Pastor, C: 997-5666 / H: 671-8130    
Mrs. Kathleen Fretthold, School Principal,  School: 674-5353        

  

Church Website:  trinitywestseneca.com   
Church Office E-mail:  trinitylutheranchurch146@verizon.net     

  WORSHIP TIMES 
 

Saturday @ 5:00 pm - Blended 
Sunday @ 8:00 am - Traditional   

Sunday @ 10:30 am - Contemporary  

 “I am the true Vine, and my Father is the gardener.  Remain in Me, as I remain in you.  I am the Vine; you are  

the branches.  If you remain in Me and I in you, you will bear much fruit;  apart from Me you can do nothing.”   
John 15:1,4a & 5 

 

“April showers bring May flowers.”  I hope the same thing can be said of April snow and ice after this past month!  Actually, in 

spite of the recent unseasonably cold weather, many plants and flowers are starting to push up out of the ground.  What a welcome 

sight to see!  Spring and summer (soon) may actually be arriving.  This past week I have heard several people saying things like:  

“it can’t come soon enough”; “…so much for ‘global warming”;  and, “I can’t wait to get out in the yard and garden.”  Spring is 

full of things like budding, growing, and planting.  It is an affirmation of life once again after a long cold winter! 
 

Similarly, our lives as redeemed and living disciples of Jesus are about renewal, growing and bearing fruit.  John records Jesus’ 

words comparing us to branches.  As we are supported and nurtured by and through the Vine, we are to bring forth fruit – “much 

fruit!”  Christian discipleship, that is following Jesus demands and requires fruitfulness.  And, the only way to bring forth much 

fruit is by remaining connected to the Vine, Jesus Christ!  Apart from Jesus we can do nothing.  We can’t bear fruit.  We can’t 

even be saved!  In fact, the eternal consequence of being apart from Jesus is just that – eternal and unalterable separation from  

Jesus and eternal life! 
 

Many of you know how to grow flowers, vegetables and fruit.  It takes a plan of watering, weeding, cultivating, and in West 

Seneca – defending against the deer.  How do you remain connected to the Lord and bear the fruits of faith?  It takes a plan of    

action too. 
 

  Remaining in “Me,” Jesus – the “Word” of God.  The growing disciple must be in God’s Word regularly, routinely, daily!  

There is really no other way.  Jesus said, “apart from Me you can do nothing.”  A daily Bible reading plan is helpful.           

Attending a Bible Class or Small Group can be very helpful as well.  Studying God’s Holy Word yourself is very valuable 

and essential.  Yes, even memorization of Bible verses can be quite powerful. 
 

 Remain in the “Body of Christ,” the church!  Gather with other believers in Jesus and build one another up in the faith.  This 

is the design of the Gardener.  The branches, connected to the Vine (Jesus) can support and encourage and bear one another 

up.  When the heavy snows and ice of testing and temptation weigh heavily, the branches can support one another.  That’s 

the blessing of being called together and working as God’s church. 
 

 Bear fruit!  Get involved in the mission and ministry of the church.  Consider your likes and dislikes, your talents and                 

abilities, as well as the opportunities that come your way.  God works in these and many other ways to lead us in bringing 

forth the fruits He would have us bear.  Jesus calls all who would follow Him to love and serve as He did.  What an exciting 

calling it is! 
 

 Remain in communication with the Vine:  PRAY!  Talk to the Lord regularly and often.  It need not be in well polished and 

crafted prayers.  Speak to Jesus from your heart. His heart is always open and listening.  There are many resources available 

to help one in his/her prayer life.  The Book of Psalms in the Old Testament can be a great help.  Even one of our hymnals 

can be a wonderful help.  Often times, hymns are prayers set to music. 
 

As the sun grows warmer and the days a little longer, the earth wakes up once again and begins to bring forth the flowers, fruits 

and vegetation the eternal Gardener planted in the days of creation.  As the Son warms and nurtures us, let us grow, blossom and 

flourish in the fruits of faith!   In the day of the harvest we will rejoice in the Lord together! 
 

           ~  Pastor Dennis Krueger 

 

“GROWING AND BEARING FRUIT” 



 Memorial Plaques 
 

You can remember deceased loved ones who were once 

members of Trinity in a special way by purchasing a 

small engraved tab plaque to go on our Memorial Board 

located in the church’s fellowship area.  The cost is $25.  

Please contact the church office (674-9188) if you are 

interested in purchasing a plaque.  Orders for this      

period will be accepted until May 6th.     
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  Property & Grounds  

Meeting and Workday 
 

Saturday, May 19th at 9:00am 
 

The Property & Grounds Committee’s next meeting  

will be on Saturday, May 19 at 9am.  A work day will 

immediately follow at approximately 10am.     

VBS 2018 “Shipwrecked” 
July 9-13, 2018        

9am-12pm 
      

Mark your calendar!!!  All children ages 3 (potty 

trained) thru 6th Grade in the Fall are welcome.  We’ll 

sing fun songs, do crazy crafts, eat yummy snacks, play 

awesome games, and much more.  Registration forms 

will be available soon in the narthex.   

   Attention All Leaders 
 

If your ministry, team, board or committee would like a 

budget for the new fiscal year starting in July 2018 OR 

if you are starting a new ministry, a budget request form 

needs to be completed and returned to Dave Broderdorf 

by the beginning of May.    

Haiti Mission Trip Presentation  
 

The most recent Haiti Team members will be presenting 

at the service on Mother's Day, Sunday May 13.  Please 

come and check out what they did on this trip and invite 

a friend or two as well as your mom!  

Confirmation Sunday 
 

On Sunday, May 20, Trinity will be              

confirming 4 students that will be sharing their 

Profession of Faith during the 10:30am worship.  Come 

and welcome these new member of our family and          

support them in the affirmation of their faith!   

Eggcelent Easter Breakfast 
 

Once again this year, Trinity Men in Ministry cooked up 

a free breakfast on Easter morning consisting of         

pancakes, eggs (the real thing!), bacon, coffee and 

juice.  Using a Thrivent action team $250 grant to buy 

all the supplies, donations also brought in $201.  The 

men's ministry matched those donations, therefore              

sending $201 to Trinity's Haiti mission and to Trinity 

member / missionary Greg Kopra in Micronesia.  About 

10 men helped in putting the breakfast together.  Thanks 

guys! 

Worship Services in May 
 

As we conclude the Easter Season in the month of May 

with the celebrations of The Ascension (5/10), Pentecost 

(5/20), and Trinity Sunday (5/27), we will also be            

observing special emphases Sundays highlighting            

several ministries and occasions.   

 May 6:  The Sixth Sunday of Easter will emphasize 

our new Stephen Ministry.  Trinity members will be 

given a report and explanation of what Stephen 

Ministry is and does. 

 May 13:  The Seventh Sunday of Easter and 

Mother’s Day will feature the Haiti Mission Team 

report of the recent mission trip and plans for the 

future.  

 May 20:  The Day of Pentecost will celebrate the 

Rite of Confirmation.  We have four youth, all girls 

this year, who will be confirming their Christian 

faith publically before the church. 

 May 27:  Holy Trinity Sunday and Memorial Day 

Weekend - Our celebration this year will be two-

fold.  First we confess our faith in the Triune God: 

Father, Son and Holy Spirit.  Secondly we will      

celebrate Trinity Lutheran Church and the many 

years of blessings it has offered the West Seneca 

Community by the grace of God. 
 

Please plan to join us each and every Sunday (or                 

Saturday) as we worship and celebrate the love of God 

and His continued mission and ministry through the 

church. 



Trinity Church Tidings                                               May 2018                                                                        Page 3                                                                        

 

Trinity School News 
 

  

 
  
 

 
   

 

From the Principal … 
 

We did it! We have successfully re-accredited! The NLSA Team spent 3 intense days here at the church 

and school, and your school came through with a ranking above the national average, with very positive 

comments from the team. I'll be anxious to share the detailed results with our church leadership when we 

receive it in May, so that we can use the NLSA School Improvement Plan to grow and strengthen together. 
 

Our Spring Spectacular Open House was a spectacular success. The weather cooperated and we had over 

300 attendees! The food was great and the fellowship in the school was even better. I hope you enjoyed it! 
 

Preparations are almost complete for the musical, The Little Mermaid, Jr., on May 11 & 12. We certainly 

appreciate the stage assembly help back in April, and would love your assistance again, taking it down. The 

performances were outstanding as usual - thank you students, parents and MRS. ANDERSON!!!  
 

The Super Parent Breakfast and Chapel is coming on May 30 at 8:30 am, followed by chapel.  We've 

combined our mom/dad breakfasts into one "Super Parent" family opportunity this year to recognize our 

theme of "Jesus is Our Superhero". We'd love to have some help from our supportive congregation with  

setting up, serving and cleaning up for the 200+ guests we'll be serving. Parents, of course, are allowed only 

to be guests. These school community opportunities are a critical piece of the family-oriented environment 

that is a benchmark of Trinity. While these events are very labor intensive, the fellowship and goodwill they 

engender cannot be underestimated. We hope you'll consider helping out and experiencing it for yourselves.  
 

Our volleyball team is having a great season so far, under the guidance of Sarah Makosy with help from 

teacher Ashley Hoffmann (the future Mrs. Kopra) and Samantha Canazzi's aunt. The teamwork is a great 

thing to see.  Mrs. Anderson's guidance in Physical Education classes prepared the students well for               

competition. Speaking of Mrs. Anderson, doesn't the church basement look great? The beautiful children's 

church areas, the music class areas, the PK3 area, and all the cleaning that so many of you have been doing 

has turned the "lower level" into a thriving and lively place - as it should be! I hope that the school can         

continue to assist in even more improvements and continue to help in keeping it full of His children.  
 

On another note, I have resigned my position as Sunday School Superintendent at my home church of 

Immanuel in Tonawanda as of this summer, in order to have more worship time together with you all. 

Teaching Sunday School there precluded me from coming to Trinity on Sundays, so I hope to be with you 

once or twice monthly in the future. I want to be available to answer questions,  to get to know you better 

(but I still may not remember names!) and most importantly, to share in the joy of our faith.  
 

Thank you, so much, for your support of the Annual Fund! We are not quite at our goal, but your                   

generosity will allow us to make some very necessary improvements and also support the school endowment 

fund. If you have any questions about the Annual Fund and how it is used, please speak with Dave Sirgey or 

myself. We would be happy to share how this wonderful gift is being managed through careful stewardship.  
 

         God's blessings to you! 
 

         Kathleen Fretthold 

Trinity School Musical 

“Little Mermaid Jr.” 
May 11, 2018 at 1:00pm & 7:00pm 

May 12, 2018 at 7:00pm  
 

Come join us for the school production of Little               

Mermaid Jr. by our K-8 students.  A free will offering 

will be taken to help defray the cost of the musical.   



Trinity Church Tidings                                                May 2018                                                                       Page 4                                                                        

 “Where There’s A Will, There’s A Way” 
LCMS Foundation  

 

When people have a resolve, intent or will to achieve a goal, you would think that, what follows is a plan and a path 

to accomplish the matter.  

However, people have different ways to realize their aims or objectives. Some are aggressive in decision-making as 

initiative takers, driven to complete the various tasks of life. Others are more passive and many avoid doing what they 

know is important, or would prefer to complete.  

Research shows us that 30-70% fail to plan for the inevitable, material implications associated with end of life. 

Whether with a last will and testament, trust, or specific asset titles/designations, typically, less than half of free citizens 

have managed the financial and relational risks associated with death.  

Reasons seem understandable. Death isn’t fun to think about. After all, no one plans to die today! ‘We’d rather not do 

today, what we can put off until tomorrow.’ Besides, such decision planning takes more energy to cross this higher            

emotional threshold than some are willing to invest. Others aren’t aware of the implications of the ‘one-size-fits-all’ plan 

that the State has waiting them if they don’t.  

Perhaps a will isn’t planned because the intent of a person’s heart isn’t clear? Fear and concern for self can keep one 

from knowing and planning the way of the baptized heart.  

The biblical call to vocation for Christian stewards gives two imperatives: First, we are called to love God as life’s 

priority. Then, our calling is to love others as ourselves; the second priority. For most, these spiritual priorities              

completely break down at death.  

Don’t fail to plan. Consider aligning your will to the priorities of God’s Word, so these values endure. What a                

blessing that our God has given us infinite kindness in our perfect Savior!  

How can we encourage your will to reflect your way? 
 

For more information, contact Robert Wirth, LCMS Foundation Gift Planner @ robert.wirth@lfnd.org or                

716-863-4427. 

May Witness Center Ideas 
 

For the month of May, we want to encourage every-

one to share their stories of how they have used the  

Witness Center that the Outreach team has provided to 

our Trinity family.  If you have participated in one of 

our monthly Witness Center ideas or taken the materials 

to help share the word of God with someone, PLEASE 

share that with us!  There are index cards on the Witness 

Center that you can fill out in order to share your story. 

As an incentive...YOU GET A FREE TOTE BAG! 

Don't forget to write your name on the card if you      

would like a free bag, or if you would rather be                 

anonymous...that is fine as well.   

Another idea for May, now that the weather is                

getting warmer...wear your Thrivent Action Team shirt 

or sport your Trinity gear.  If you don't have a Thrivent 

shirt, we will have some available at the Witness              

Center.  Wearing Christian centered shirts is an easy 

way to possibly start a conversation with someone about 

your church or organizations that you are affiliated with. 

Who knows where the conversation could lead!   

We would also like to encourage everyone to invite 

their mother to church for our special Haiti Team              

presentation on Mother's Day! Also, mothers...invite 

your children!   

Trinity’s Endowment Fund 
 

Contributions to the Trinity Lutheran Church & School 

Endowment Fund can be made on a regular basis or in 

recognition of special or end-of-life events.  The fund 

was established in 2016 and has a balance of $5,878.38 

as of March 31,2018, down $72.72 from last quarter.    

Stress:  Constraining forces or influences that  

can cause bodily or mental tension. 
 

We’ve all felt it and know what it is.  Juggling work and 

home can get very stressful.  Many college students are 

looking forward to exams or starting a new life after 

graduation.  Something like getting ready for the               

summer vacations can be difficult.  But sometimes the 

stress level reaches a point where things begin to break.  

Don’t let your stress reach that point.  Maybe you or 

someone your know needs a very confidential listener.  

Stephen Ministers can help.  For more information,  

contact Don Meissner (652-1901), Pastor Krueger             

(674-9188) or any Stephen Minister ~ Vicky Wienke,    

Erin (Meissner) Kotowski, Pat Hartman, Josh Makey,  

Sue Brehm, Darlene Miller, Judy Schmidt.    

mailto:robert.wirth@lfnd.org
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Jr. High 
  

Jr. High Youth Night:  If you have a student in grades 5-8 and they haven't come to one of our youth 

nights, it's time to check it out. We have new kids coming every month and ... they keep coming back! Our next 

one is Thursday, May 17 from 6:30pm-8:00pm in the school gym.      

  

Sr. High 
 

Small Group: Sr. High Small Group will meet this month on Tuesday, May 8 from 7:00pm -8:30pm at the 

Willert’s house next to church.    
 

Sr. High Parent & Teen Meeting:  Sr. High parents and teens will meet in May on a Sunday after             

worship to plan out things for the summer.  Please come with your list of ideas of things to brainstorm and share!  

Keep an eye on the bulletin for the date.   

Trinity’s Vendor / Craft / Rummage Sale Success  

& Mission Trip Opportunity 
 

Dear Trinity Christian Church and School Families: 
 

We would like to thank everyone who volunteered their time and energy in making the 1st annual             

Vendor/Craft/Rummage Sale a huge success.  We were able to raise $2,018 to help with our initiative to 

involve members from the school and the church, youth and adults alike, to work together doing the 

Lord’s work locally and domestically. 
 

We understand that not everyone is ready to travel to a country like Haiti for various reasons; some of 

these may include cost, distance, language barrier and possible health risks.  We also understand that 

many of our church and school family members would love to share their faith through servant-hood              

projects closer to home. 
 

We have heard back from SCORE International and they have an opportunity for us to serve in the 

Syracuse area.  The date for this mission trip is Monday, July 16 –Wednesday, July 18.  The trip would 

include serving food to the needy, a building work project and some evangelism work.   
 

We would also like to extend an invitation to you and your family to join us in this endeavor to do 

God’s work in the Syracuse area this summer. The age limit for this trip is 12 years of age and up.  Please 

contact us by Tuesday, May 1 if you are interested.  Tentative cost:  $80 person/night includes                  

lodging, breakfast, lunch and dinner meal, ministry/work project set up, and SCORE representative on the 

ground.   
 

Team’s responsibilities:  special ministry supplies if needed, extra $10/person/day for work project, 

all ground transportation, and souvenir/recreational expenses.   
 

Some of the cost of the trip may be offset by fundraisers (vendor/craft/rummage sale).  Prayerfully 

consider this mission opportunity. 

 

Friends in Christ, 

 

Kevin and Colleen Kot 

674-7526 / 445-5922 OR 445-5923 



 Altar Flowers & Candle Oil 
 

Altar flower and candle oil donations are  

always needed.   Sign-up sheets are on the 

bulletin board in the church coatroom.   

Flowers are only $10 and you get to take them home 

after the 10:30am service.  We ask that two families sign 

up for each week.  Payment can be place in the Church 

Office mailbox.    

Altar Candle Oil is $25 per month (per family).  Two 

families should sign-up each month to cover the total 

cost of the oil.  Checks payable to: “Trinity Altar 

Guild” and placed in Lois Rodgers’ message center.    

Portals of Prayer 
 

Portals of Prayer (April-June 2018)        

devotion booklets are still available.  

They can be found in the church entry-

way, on the Welcome Center in the                

narthex, and in the coatroom.  Please 

take one … give one to a friend too! 

Emergency Contacts 
 

If a family member is hospitalized or there is an      

emergency need, please inform Pastor Krueger                   

(997-5666), the church office (674-9188), or one of the 

Deacons. 

 Camp Pioneer Golf Benefit 
Monday ~ July 16, 2018 

Brierwood Country Club 
 

Please call Camp Pioneer at 549-1420 for pricing and to 

register.    

Email Addresses:  Have you been receiving Trinity’s 

monthly newsletter electronically?  No?  We can fix 

that!  Contact the church office (674-9188) with your 

email address or you can write your name and email on 

a piece of paper and place it in the Church Office            

mailbox in the coatroom.    
 

Pew Sign-In Sheets:  When attending services, please 

take a moment to sign the red attendance booklet that is 

located in each row’s book holder closest to the center 

aisle.     
 

Contact Information: If you have moved, changed 

your phone # or email address recently, please contact 

the church office so we can update your information.   

 Follow Us on Facebook!  
 

Did you know Trinity has a Facebook page? 

You can post to it and also watch for updates 

and events. If you are a leader and would like to post 

your event as "Trinity Lutheran Church" instead of your 

own user name, contact Mark Willert for login info. We 

have over 300 "friends" on this page! To search for it on 

Facebook, type in "Trinity Lutheran Church West           

Seneca". Add us as a friend if you have not already! 

 Parents of Young Children 
 

For your convenience, there is a lovely nursery in the 

basement of the church for your use during the service 

should you desire to use it.  There are toys for your little 

ones to play with as well as a TV and speaker for you to 

see and hear the service. If you are unsure of which area 

to use - the nursery is surrounded by two half-walls and 

very child-friendly.   
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Conflict Resolution 

vs. Reconciliation 
Bible Study Seminar 

 

Saturday, May 12, 2018 

At Camp Pioneer 
 

Registration Fee:  $20 (lunch provided) 
 

    No one in our world escapes conflict. Misunder-

standings, differences in values and goals, and              

competition for limited resources can lead to bitter           

disputes.  Learn from God’s Word how to live as a 

peacemaker.   

    Registration is from 9:30am-10:00am; the seminar is 

10:00am-3:30pm.  RSVP for lunch by May 4.  Register 

by calling Pioneer’s office (549-1420) or email them at 

info@pioneercamp.org .     

Conflict Coaching and Mediation 
June 4-7, 2018 

At Camp Pioneer 
 

Has anyone ever talked to you about a conflict?  Most 

likely the answer is yes, though sometimes we don’t 

recognize that at the time.  This training will help you to 

be better equipped for those conversations when they 

come and potentially honor God and serve our neighbor 

in how we respond.  To register, contact Pioneer’s office 

(549-1420) or email them at info@pioneercamp.org .    
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Youth Go On The Retreat! 
 

On April 20-22, twenty four Jr. and Sr. High students and four chaperones spent the weekend at Camp 

Pioneer for a weekend of fun, making new friends and reuniting with old ones.  Sharing also in times of              

worship and service, the youth enjoyed this year's first bout of improving weather with temperatures in the 

60's. 
 

What's also great about this well attended annual event is that it gives Trinity school alumni (and their 

friends) a chance to reunite and catch up for an entire weekend ~ all under the safe and Christian filled              

atmosphere they were accustomed to while attending Trinity.  
 

About 65 students overall attended, reaching from Rochester to Toronto.  Trinity member, Sarah          

Makosy, is the Program Director at Pioneer who organized and lead the weekend.  
 

Students (and chaperones) returned home aching from all the physical fun they had as well as their hearts 

closer to Jesus through worship, Bible study, devotions and fellowship.  Big thanks to Shannon Kopra (wife 

of Jeff), Chris Kopra and Kyle Patterson (day school dad) for chaperoning the event and making it possible 

for our kids to attend!  Thanks also to you, our Trinity family, for sponsoring 1/4 of the cost per person  

making it a little easier for families to send their children!   
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Book Review: 

Joining Jesus on His Mission:  How to be an Everyday Missionary  
By Greg Finke / Published by Tenthpower Publishing 

 

**  This book review was submitted by Trinity member Linda Meissner.  Mark Willert took orders for this book  ** 

from members last month.  Anyone else wishing to purchase a copy can contact Mark.   

 

“How is Jesus messing with you?”  Have you ever been asked that question?  And what does it mean?  
 

Greg Finke captures your attention and builds on how we followers of Jesus can join Him in His              

mission here on earth.  He has been active from the time of His ascension, when He told us to “Go and 

make disciples, baptizing them in the Name of the Father, Son and Holy Spirit”.  Greg discusses what it 

means to be in His kingdom, and how when we join Jesus in His mission, we let Him do the hard work. 

We are to simply enjoy our fellow sinners, seek out Jesus in His mission in their lives and respond.   
 

Greg even makes it easy for those who would rather skim through the How-to’s.  At the end of each 

chapter he has a quick summary of what he has discussed.  You’ll glean more by reading the whole              

chapter, but for a quick review, it works. You’d be surprised at the kind of assignment Jesus may have 

you participate in.  How about go to a block party and eat good food and get to know the neighbors for a 

starter? 
 

Have you ever wondered where the Kingdom of God is?  Greg discusses that in Chapter 8, and what             

it looks like in Chapter 9. In Chapter 10, Greg gives us a list of five mission practices.  They are very 

practical, easy and we are probably doing them in our lives already.  We need only to refocus our              

practices and join Jesus where He is working in the lives of those around us.   
 

Jesus taught His disciples, and then sent them out on mission trips, right?  Well that’s the next step 

Greg discusses. Using quotes from unusual sources, he pulls us in so we begin to understand what it 

means to see Jesus in the lives of others and how to come along side to respond to their needs.  
 

But if all this is a little scary, don’t worry, Greg addresses that too in Chapter 19.  Jesus never leaves 

us alone; we have fellow missionaries with whom to share experiences.  Greg shares a practical agenda 

for sharing and encouragement, so Jesus’ missionaries don’t get burned out.  After all, Jesus is the One             

who does the saving.  His missionaries merely come along side and direct the “pre-Christian” toward the 

Gospel message. 
 

Greg ends the book with an encouraging benediction, and a couple of Appendices including a                

discussion guide and FAQ’s.  This is an enjoyable, quick read you will want to make time for.  

National Women Build Week  
May 6-12, 2018 

 

Every family needs a good foundation.  Let’s build it starting May 6-12, 2018! 

Women Build Week highlights the challenges that women face often as homeowners. 

Women Build volunteers come together from all walks of life to build stronger, safer            

communities.  Join more than 80,000 women across the country in this national week of 

volunteerism!   
 

Buffalo is the 4th poorest city in America. More than 30% of the families in Buffalo live in poverty, with 

63% led by women as the head of household.  Women and children make up the majority  of people living in 

Habitat neighborhoods, as they are the most likely to be affected by poor living conditions 
 

No experience needed. 
 

Step 1:  Build Your Team  -  Recruit your team of ten.  Bring friends, family, and colleagues! For $20            

registration fee, each Women Build participant will receive a t-shirt, lunch, a day of teambuilding, and the               

opportunity to help a Habitat Buffalo family build a better life.  

 Step 2: Register & Raise  -  Email volunteer@habitatbuffalo.org to register and to pick your day.            

Dates available are May 7, 10, and 11. 
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5/1 Esther Schuster 

 Julie Blamowski 
  

5/2 Amanda Kern 
 

5/4 Herbert Jaekle 

              Ryan Manzella 
 

5/6 Vince Canazzi 

 Rachel Colson 

 Grace Willert 
 

5/10 Bradley Ganschow 

 James Conti 
 

5/11 Victoria Hock 
 

5/14 Helen Beckedorf 

 Shirley Lorigo 

5/14 Laurel McClellan  
 

5/15 Katie Willert 
  

5/16 Peggy Wypior 

 Arlene Burger 

 Chris McLaughlin 
 

5/17 David Kosicki 

 Renae Makey 

 Jackson Ecker 
 

5/18 Linda Meissner  
 

5/19 Joshua Ecker 

 Nathan Ecker 
  

5/20 Cynthia Carlson 

 Ken Klopfer 
 

5/21 David Brown 
 

5/22 Stephen Hope 
 

5/23 Ingrid Hamann 
  

5/25 Charles Halvorsen 

 Rev. Ron Habedank 
  

5/26 Christopher Kopra 

 Sarah McLaughlin 

 Joseph Thompson 
 

5/27 Carl Lehsten  

 Justine Monahan 
 

5/28 Michael Canazzi 
 

5/30 Neil Halvorsen  

    Ministers:  The People of Trinity Church & School 
 

 Position      Name             Contact Information 
 Pastor             Rev. Dennis Krueger           997-5666 / tlckrueger@verizon.net  
 School Principal     Kathleen Fretthold           674-5353 / kfretthold@thinktrinitychristian.com 

 Youth & Family Coordinator    Mark Willert            608-8907 / mwillert@thinktrinitychristian.com 

 Church Office Administrator    Teresa Lynch            674-9188 / trinitylutheranchurch146@verizon.net     

 School Office Administrator    Judeen Babcock           674-5353 / trinity@thinktrinitychristian.com   

Happy Birthday 

Happy Anniversary 

5/1       Peter & Bisty Colson 
 

5/5       David & Laura Broderdorf 
                 

5/9     Marcia & Daniel Nickerson 
 

5/10     Robert & Joan Kopra 
 

5/11     Geraldine & William Swart 
 

5/14      Dave & Jane Sirgey 
 

5/23      James & Lisa Manzo 
 

5/28      Roger & Denise Meissner 
 

5/30      Joshua & Sarah Makey 
 

5/31      Lisa & Matt Lopez   

  Cemetery News . . . 
 

Burial plots are still available in our cemetery.  The 

cost is:    

 Members - $700 per plot with a $100 discount per 

plot when purchasing 2 or more at the same time 

 Non-members - $1,400 per plot (no discounts 

given).  Non-members must be relatives of a  

Trinity member to purchase plots in our Cemetery 
 

ANY burials or spreading of ashes in Trinity's       

Cemetery are prohibited without pre-approval from 

the Cemetery Board.  Both state and cemetery               

regulations need to be adhered to.       

Summer Camps & Services   

Weekends at Camp Pioneer 
 

Pioneer Camp & Retreat Center offers a             

variety of summer camps and family service 

weekends.  For more information, look for the brochures 

on the table in the narthex or visit Pioneer’s website 

(www.pioneercamp.org).     

Called To Their Heavenly Rest: 
 

Dennis Haas on April 4, 2018 
 

Bea Burckhalter on April 8, 2018  


